## Meadow Brook's Fine Arts Night"

Thanks to all the students and their families that came out to Meadow Brook's first ever *Fine Arts Night*! The great turn out showed that our Meadow Brook community is certainly a "FAN" of art & music! There were over 40 artists and musicians that volunteered their time and talent to educate, inform and entertain and the only complaint of the evening was that there just was too much to see and do during the 1-1/2 event!

The concept of the Fine Arts Night was to expose students and their families to artists and performers processes and techniques; to enhance the learning experience students have in their art and music classroom and to encourage a strong connection between parents and their child's school. All of the participants helped meet the goals of the event!

Fine Arts Night was truly a community effort. Rochester Adams high school band and choir students performed and shared their knowledge and talent about various instruments, provided vocal lessons and the Stoney Creek High School Art Club gave charcoal drawing demos to students throughout the night! The Paint Creek Folklore Society provided talented musicians and shared their love of folk music by playing banjo's, a mandolin, guitar, autoharp and even spoons! One of our own teachers, Mrs. Keith, even volunteered her talented husband Jason, to play the harmonica along with his friend, RJ Schauer, playing guitar. It was a treat to watch this duo perform together.



## **Robotics Team Demonstration at University Hills Science Fair**

University Hills Elementary school held its annual Science Fair on February 11. Children from all grade levels participated in the science fair this year which showcased a wide variety of science projects and experiments. This year, the Adams/Stony Creek and Rochester High School Robotics Teams also came, demonstrated their robots and talked to the kids about the high school robotics programs. Thanks to Carol LaGrasso, who teaches 5<sup>th</sup> grade at U Hills and coordinates the school's annual science fair, the AHS/ SCHS and RHS Robotics teams, and to the University Hills PTA who arranged for the Robotics Teams visit and served popcorn to attendees. It was a great night for the University Hills Community!



High School Robotics Teams demonstrate their Robots at the UHills Science Fair in February